
  
 
 
 

Minutes of the Regular Meeting 
Town Board—Town of Amity 

June 20, 2011 
 
 

Supervisor Lois Reynolds called the Regular Town Board meeting to order at 7:10PM 
Present:   Councilman, Jeff Zenoski, Jon Francisco, Mark Presutti,   
Town clerk  Richard Winterhalter 
Absent:   Highway Superintendent Jim Reniff, Councilman Brian Clendenin.  
  
 
 
The Town Clerk presented minutes from previous meetings to the board.  Reading of the 
minutes was waived.  Each member of the board had a copy of the minutes which they read.   
Motion to accept as corrected made by John Francisco and second by Mark Presutti Motion 
Carried 4-0-0. 
 
Abstracts were reviewed by all Council members 
 
General Fund Abstract – #(10) 116-127, $14,734.94  
Highway Fund Abstract- #(10) 95-100, $11,305.46 
 
A motion was made by Councilman Mark Presutti to approve the bills 2nd by Councilman John 
Francisco Carried 3-0-0. 
 
Mark Presutti will take on the responsibility to find someone to mow WilMac Park.  Jeff Zenoski 
indicated he would as Tom Brown.  Jeff will inform Mark of Tom’s decision.  Mark and Jeff will 
engage in a coordinated effort to find a person to mow WilMac as soon as possible. 
 
Last Friday the attorney representing the insurance Company Trident was in town gathering 
information regarding the law suit of Christy Sherlock vs. The Town of Amity.  This lawsuit was 
filed as a result of an accident involving Christ Sherlock when a portion of Irons Road collapsed.  
Ms. Sherlock is represented by Jo Anne Leegant from the Rochester law firm of Egger & 
Leegant. 
 
A complaint made by Nancy Casterline regarding a woodchuck hole under the family memorial 
at Forest Hills Cemetery was discussed by the board.  The complaint can be found in the 
complaints file in the Clerk’s office.  The town has no legal responsibility to maintain individual 
grave sites.   The deed’s all contain the following wording.  “including the perpetual care by”  the 
name of the person(s) responsible for care for the lot follows this wording.  The board indicated 
a letter would be written by Supervisor Reynolds indicating what could be done for Ms. 
Casterline.  Lois indicated that the shrubs were all dead. 
 
Top Notch was called in to clean up the storm damage in the cemeteries and Hood Road.  Top 
Notch presented a certificate of insurance.  The Towns insurance policy does not cover sub 
contractors. 
 



  
 
Winter and Spring storm damage was discussed.  Back River Road was the worst hit by this 
damage.   The town is anticipating some State and or Federal Assistance. 
 
Lois announced that a second copy of the Mutual Aid Agreement was sent to the County.  Clerk 
Winterhalter verified that an original agreement had been sent in February of 2011. 
 
A motion to adjourn to executive session was made by Mark Presutti and a second was made 
by John Francisco.  The motion carried 3-0-0. 
 
Executive session was entered at 7:37PM. 
 
Executive Session ended at 8:05PM. 
 
 Next Regular Meeting for the Town of Amity was set for July 11, 2011 at 7:00 PM.  The August 
meeting was scheduled for August 1, 2011. 
 
Motion to adjourn was made by John Francisco.  The second was made by Jeff Zenoski.  
Meeting was adjourned at 8:06PM 
 
Respectfully yours, 
 
 
 
Richard Winterhalter 
Town Clerk 

 
 
 


